Conklin Planning Board – Monthly Meeting – March 19, 2018
MEMBERS 
        
James Hauss, Chairman, Sharon Platt, Lyle Fassett, Chris Ostrowsky
PRESENT:


ABSENT:

Dan Smith


ALSO


William Graves, Attorney – Coughlin & Gerhart

PRESENT:

Bill Farley, Town Board Liaison



Nick Vascello, Code Officer



Renee Hauss, Secretary
VISITORS: 

Dell Boyle, Town Board
7:05 PM

Chairman Hauss called the meeting to order. 

Agenda Item #1
Planning Board Recommendation to Town Board:  Laing Self Storage Project



430 Broome Corporate Park, Conklin, NY

Chairman Hauss advised the board that Laing Self Storage submitted the 239 to the county for this project, but county responses have not been received.  Lyle Fassett asked where the project was going to be located.  The site plan and map show that the project will be located on the corner of Broome Corporate Park and Powers Road.  Laing currently owns four properties on this corner.  Tax Map 178.04-2-39, 178.04-2-23, -24, and 25.  The project will be on Tax Map 178.04.23 which is .91 acres.   
Nick Vascello advised the board that a SWPP is not required for this project since the land being disturbed will be under one acre.  Nick explained that there will be two storage units on the property which will be built on concrete pads.  The applicant submitted three different site plans of which the only difference between the three site plans was the gravel road which would be used to access the storage units.  One site plan showed a driveway coming out on Powers Road and the second site plan showed a driveway going out onto the Corporate Road.  The Powers Road access would produce excessive traffic on Powers Road and the Corporate Park access would require the sidewalk to be torn up.  This third site plan that has been submitted has access to the storage units utilizing a current gravel road on Broome Corporate Park going through Laing property Tax Map 178.04-2-25. 
Currently the proposed area is grass and the applicant plans to pour two concrete pads and add a gravel road to the site.  Paving the road is currently not in the plan but if the applicant chooses to pave at a later date this will be no issue.  There will be solar lights that are motion censored.

Bill Graves asked if there is parking required.  There will be no water or sewage but are there any fire concerns regarding electricity and storage.  Is a water supply relevant for this?  There are fire hydrants on Powers Road and the Corporate park but they are not noted on the site plan.  Are there any plans for landscaping on Powers Road or a project construction schedule?  Is there any storm drainage on the property?  Nick stated that grading and drainage would not be impacted by this plan. These things are missing on the drawing.  Bill questioned if the .94 acres being disturbed includes the gravel driveway.  Nick stated that the access road expands across two tax maps.  Part of the road already exists on tax map 178.04-2-25.  The gravel road will be installed on tax map 178.04-2-23 which is on the lot totaling the .94 acres for this proposed project.  

Chairman Hauss read into record and reviewed Section 140-151 Site plan checklist.  The following needs to be added to the site plan.

1. Drainage gradients

2. Lighting

3. Parking

4. Fire hydrants

5. Electrical distribution if there is going to be any

6. Signage

7. Landscaping

8. Construction schedule

9. Confirmation is required on the disturbed acreage

10. Confirm hours of operation

11. Number of employees if any
12. Confirm there will be no water or sewage

13. Confirm fire protection requirements

14. Confirm if there will be fencing on the property
15. Clarify 17b and 18 of the EAF

The board also reviewed the EAF and the following updates are required:

1. Project location should include 1048 Powers Road

2. Question 2 answer should be Yes.  An e-mail was received that the project does meet IDA performance standards
3. Question 9 should be Yes
4. Clarify 17b

5. Clarify 18  
Chairman Hauss read into record Section 140-76 C “The Planning Board recommendations shall include, but not be limited to, the following items:” All items were reviewed under this section by the board and the following motion was made.
Chris Ostrowsky motioned that the Planning Board recommends to the Town Board approval of site plan with items 1-15 updates that are required on the site plan and the changes noted on the EAF items 1-5 above.  Sharon Platt second.  All present board members approved.
Sharon Platt motioned to NOT approve February 26, 2018 meeting minutes as written.  Clarification needs to be noted between tractor trailers and general trucks.  Chris Ostrowsky second.  All present board members approved. 
Chris Ostrowsky motioned to adjourn meeting Lyle Fassett second.  All present board members approved.  Meeting Closed 8:35 p.m.
Next Planning Board Meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 23, 2018 at 7:00 PM.
Respectfully Submitted, Renee Hauss
PAGE  
1

